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Intake Policy:
· MGPR intakes guinea pigs to include healthy animals, sick animals, babies, pregnant sows, etc 
· Primary intake focuses on shelters in VA, DC, MD, and PA
· Secondary intake includes our veterinarian partners
· Always intakes MGPR guinea pigs adopted-out where the adopters now choose to surrender their guinea pigs adopted from us
· Intake from military families being transferred out of the area 
· Intake from Good Samaritans who find guinea pigs either outside or other dangerous situations 
· MGPR has a finite number of foster cages and does not intake guinea pigs under any circumstances when there is not cage space permitting

MGPR does not intake guinea pigs from the general public, exceptions permitted with Board of Director approval.  General public include:
· Email requests to info@mgpr.org
· Telephone requests to MGPR
· Craigs List or other social media sale / free forums
· Surrender requests received via our members, friends of members, etc


